
Regular Meeting of the Ledyard Town Board 
October 9, 2017 

1099 Poplar Ridge Road, Aurora, NY 13026 
  

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm.  All members of the board were present.  Deputy Clerk, Tiffany Potter stood in for Town Clerk, 
Rose Marie Belforti. 
  
Present:           Mark Jordan, Supervisor 
                        Jim Firsch, Councilman 
                        Dan Green, Councilman 
                        John Binns, Councilman 
                        David Bennett, Councilman 
                        Stephan Arnold, Highway Superintendent 
                        Tiffany Potter, Deputy Town Clerk 
            
Others:            Debbie Ross and Bill Tutton, 2108 Lake Road, Aurora, NY 13026 
                        Jamie Bailey, 841 Dublin Hill Road, Aurora, NY 13026 
                        Debi Lampman, 1675 Ledyard Road, King Ferry, 13081 
                        Michelle Westfall, 2091 Black Rock Road, Aurora, NY 13026 
                        Jim Willcox Jr, 34B, King Ferry, NY 13081 
                        
PLEDGE-REMEMBER TROOPS 
  
PRIVILEGE FROM THE FLOOR: Michelle Westfall of 2091 Black Rock Road, Aurora, NY 13026, appeared before the Ledyard Town board to voice 
her concerns for the Town Clerk election. Her concern was that Rose Marie Belforti is on the ballots, and she is moving out of state. Supervisor, 
Mark Jordan, said that Rose was on the ballots before she had her house listed and knew her house would be sold; and if she is elected is the 
Town Board would appoint someone for one year until next year’s election in November. John Binns, councilman, speaks up and tells us that 
nothing is finalized on Rose Marie Belforti’s move, and Jim Firsch, Councilman, says that Rose is on the ballots and nothing can be changed. 
  
MINUTES: On motion by Jim Firsch, seconded by Dan Green, the Minutes for September 11, 2017 were approved as submitted. 
VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays 
  
REPORTS: On motion by Jim Firsch, seconded by David Bennett, the Supervisor, Clerk and Officer reports for September were approved as 
submitted. 
VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays 
              
HIGHWAY REPORT: Highway Superintendent Stephan Arnold said they are finishing one last project on Lake Road, a culvert near Leonard 
Jordan’s property. A mower is coming in for the month of October to mow road sides. Paving is now done on Angling Road. Highway 
department is now getting ready for winter, getting plows, trucks and sand and salt ready to go. 
  
PUBLIC HEARING IS SCHEDULED FOR NEXT TOWN HALL MEETING NOVEMBER 13th, 2017 
  
BUDGET 2018: Budget for 2018 discussed by all members, Generals fund for Town, Town Board, Highway, Assessor, Book keeper, Clerk, 
Buildings, Justice, zoning, planning and benefits. 
Jim Firsch motions to move on 2018 Budget. Supervisor, Mark Jordan, seconds. 
VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays 
  
BILLS:  On motion by Jim Firsch, seconded by Dan Green, the bills on abstract #010, 199-221, A=3,008.35; B=47.78; DB=15,477.99 were 
approved for payment.  
VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays 
  
ADJOURN: On motion by Jim FIrsch, seconded by John Binns, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm. 
VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
  
  
  
Tiffany Potter 
Deputy Town Clerk 
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